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Principal 
Welcome to Week 4. My heartfelt thanks for the 
kind words and gestures I received as part 
Principal’s Day. I was so thrilled with the array of 
lovely cards, pictures and messages from so many 

  students.  

There is plenty going on with lots of special activities including Hot 
Shots Tennis, SAPSASA Basketball, Hub Band and next week our Choir 
students will participate in the Riverland Festival of Music and of 

course we look forward to many special activities for Book Week.  On 

September 9th we will hold our Sports Day and classes will be busy 
practising for their events. Details will be coming out soon.   

We look forward to this week’s 
assembly and will share our Visible Leaner and Values award recipients via Seesaw.  

 
Our Term 3 Student Free Day will be on 
Friday September 1st. Primary schools in 
the area will collaborate for Professional 
Learning workshops facilitated by Maths 
Association of SA with a focus on Problem 
Solving and Reasoning in Maths, to support 
our School Improvement Goal. 
 

If you require WOOSHC for the day please 
contact Sandy on 0419 845 451. 
 

Monday the 4th September is a School Closure Day for the Royal Adelaide Show, in line with Waikerie High School and 
other local primary schools.  
 

Parent survey 
A friendly reminder that the 2023 annual parent survey closes soon. The survey takes less 
than 10 minutes and will help us understand: 
 what we’re doing well 
 where we can improve 
 what’s important to you. 
Families should have received an email or SMS from the Parent Survey Team with a 
unique link to participate in the survey. If you did not receive an email or SMS with your 

unique survey link you can contact education.ParentSurvey@sa.gov.au and include our school’s name in your email. The 
survey closes midnight Sunday 27 August. For more information visit Survey on parent engagement with schools 
(education.sa.gov.au). Please remember that you are also welcome to contact us at any time throughout the year if you 
have any questions or things you would like to discuss about school and your child’s learning.   

Principal: Megan Higgins                                                 Governing Council Chairperson:  Deb Schutz 
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DATES TO REMEMBER 
 Book week Aug 21st -25th 

 Student Free Day Sept 1st 

 School Closure  Sept 4th 

 Sports Day  Sept 8th 

  Respect    Responsibility    Persistence   

Confidence     Care     Honesty 
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Free Cyber – safety workshop for parents and carers.   
On Wednesday 23 August at 6pm, Waikerie High School is hosting a free, cyber-safety 
workshop for parents. This workshop, facilitated by ‘Families growing together’ provides 
current information about cyber-safety to support parents to keep their children safe as 
they navigate with their child through today’s digital technologies. A flyer with more 
information is included with this newsletter. This is a one off 2.5-hour workshop. Please 
contact the Waikerie High School to secure your spot at the workshop.   
 
Please be reminded that medication cannot be administered in an education or care 
service without a written medication agreement (with the exception of emergency 
medication for anaphylaxis and asthma). This includes panadol/paracetamol and 
ibuprofen. A registered health professional (ie medical consultant, specialist nurse, GP, 
Dentist) must complete the ‘Agreement’ section for any Controlled Drug (S8) (including 
morphine, dexamphetamine and codeine) or where pain relievers (paracetamol or 
ibuprofen) are required to be administered regularly or for more than 72 hours. 

Megan   
 

Deputy Principal 
Book Week - This term we will be celebrating Book Week in week 5 
from the 21st – 25th of August.  Book week has been running since 
1945 and is a week to celebrate books and Australian Children’s 

authors and illustrators.  Mrs Seabrook has been busy preparing the library and 
activities for our students in preparation for next week.  There will be a dress up 
on Friday the 25th of August where students can dress up to the theme of ‘Read, 
Grow Inspire’ or as their favourite book character.  Students will be involved in 
the parade which will be held at 9:00am on the turf, parents are welcome to 
attend.  
 

Remember the Premier’s Reading Challenge continues 
with books to be read by September 8th, the end of Week 
7. It is open to all students from Reception to year 6. 
Students are required to read 12 books and record the titles and authors of the books they read 
on the Student Reading Record. This needs to be 8 books from the Premier’s Reading Challenge 
booklist at an appropriate literacy level. They may also read 4 books of their own choice at a 

similar standard to titles featured on the booklist.  This year there is also a special challenge for students who read 20 
books instead of the 12 and they will receive an extra certificate to celebrate the 20th Year of the PRC.  A teacher, librarian, 
parent or carer must sign each entry on the Student Reading Record to indicate that the student has read (or shared in 
the reading of) a book at an appropriate literacy level. Last year we had 126 students participating.  An amazing effort.  
Ask your child’s teacher for more information or a reading record if you need one. Let’s get Reading!!  
 

SAPSASA Basketball – On Friday the 4th of August, some of our year 5 and 6 students represented our school by 
participating in the SAPSASA Basketball carnival held in Loxton.  Students competed against schools from all across the 
Riverland.  Congratulations to all our students for showing great sportsmanship, teamwork and representing Waikerie 
Primary School with pride.  A big thank you to Rachel Sparrow, Luke Exton, Julia Golding, Sharna Linke and Bryanna Hales 
for coaching.  Thank you to all the parents who helped in the carnival, came to support our students and helped with 
scoring on the day.  Your support and help does not go unnoticed. 

 

Leanne Jones  
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Student Wellbeing Leader – Alison Pietsch 
As a school, our current overall attendance rate is 88%. We would like to 
see this improve. Every day counts! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Father’s Day Stall – Our Father’s Day Stall is coming up in a couple of weeks! 
This year it will be on THURSDAY 31st August (as there is a student free day on 
the Friday). We will have lots of goodies that students can purchase for the 
special person in their lives as we celebrate Father’s and those in a Fathering 
role. Gifts will range from 50c - $10.00. Donations of small items (no baked 
goods sorry!) are gratefully accepted and can be dropped at the office over 
the next couple of weeks.  We are also seeking volunteers to work on the stall 
on the day, so please phone the school 8541 2733 or send me (Alison Pietsch) 
a See-Saw message if you’re able to help out for an hour or so. The stall will 
run from 9am – 1pm.  

 

Our Fundraising committee are holding a Father’s Day Raffle this year 

with some amazing prizes on offer. An enormous thank you to the several 
local businesses for your generous 
donations. There are sure to be 
some very happy winners! Tickets 
will be available at the office and 
winners drawn after the Father’s 
Day stall.  
 

 

Grand-Friends Morning! 

Pop it on your calendar and let the Grandie’s know! 
Thursday 28th September (Thursday, week 10), 8.50am – 10.40am. 

Open classrooms, book-fair, short performance  
(more details to come). 

We look forward to sharing our morning with you! 
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COMMUNITY NOTICES 

 


